
To Whom It May Concern, 
 
I am very concerned and frightening by House Bill 3063 which would take away my right as a mother to 
do what I feel is best for my children's health. As most people who do not believe in mandatory 
vaccination it is because of education, belief and a parent's right to raise their child in the safest way 
they are able.  
 
I am shocked that when there is a closed/secret court for families of vaccine injured children my 
government is trying to force my children to have injections in their body that go against what I feel is 
safe, ethical and can lead to much more harm than good.  
 
I wish I was able to testify in person but because of work schedule I am unable and hope this email does 
not fall on deaf ears and blind eyes.  
 
For my government to feel they need to step on my rights as a parent is truly disgusting. The 
unvaccinated rate in Oregon is less than 3% and truly the government should have more meaningful 
topics to focus on such as healthcare, houseless-ness, discrimination, our failing infrastructure, and 
education just to name a few.  
 
As a constituent of this great state it would be a shame if big pharma is put in a higher regard than a 
parent being able to decide what is in the best interest of their own child's safety.  
 
I look forward to a reply on this very important matter and thank you for your time.  
 
Jennifer Smith 
 


